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Incursion Information for Parents:  
Pre-Learner Licence Course 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The following details relate to an educational Incursion for the Pre-Learner Licence course 
which is being organised for Year 10 students at Amaroo School. 
 
Dates: Monday, 1 July 2024 to Wednesday, 3 July 2024 (Week 10, Term 2) 
 

Time:   Monday - All Day 
 Tuesday - All Day 
 Wednesday – 9am -11:15am 
 

Purpose of Incursion: The Pre-Learner Licence Course replaces the Road Ready course from 

Term 3, 2022. The course will be delivered to students over two full days by trained teachers 

at Amaroo School. The course assists students to learn how to be safe, accountable and a 

responsible member of the ACT road user community. The course is designed on world’s best-

practice, learner driver education, and is a key component of the ACT’s Graduated Licensing 

Scheme. 

Activities: Students will be required to complete a hard copy workbook and participate in a 
variety of activities and discussions.  To complete the Pre-Learner Licence course, students 
will also be required to pass a multiple-choice quiz. There will be 30 multiple choice questions 
and the pass mark is 50%. Answers to the questions come from the material covered in the 
course. 
 

Clothing and Equipment: Pen and Charged Device 
  
Group Size: 25-30 Per Group 
 

Teacher in Charge: Prue Gill and Eryn Lazarides 
 

Additional Adults: Sujata Chaudhri, Juhi Thakur, Ellie Rixon, Brooke Cooper, Elysha 
McPherson, Ronica Evans, Lex Warfield 
 

Cost: No Cost 
 

Permission: This is an opt-out Incursion, if you wish for your student not to partake in this 
Incursion please email: info@amaroos.act.edu.au  
 

Incursion Risk Assessment: Available at the front office 
 

Contingency: Should the Pre-Learner Licence course not be able to be delivered, the course 
will be rescheduled for Term 3. Students will attend their normal timetabled lessons. 
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Behavioural expectations: Students are expected to demonstrate our school PBL Behaviour 

Expectations of being a Safe, Respectful and Responsible Learner at all times. 

Additional Information: 
The Pre-Learner Licence course is very comprehensive and as such students are expected to 

arrive promptly for every session. Parents/carers will be contacted, and students may be 

dismissed from the program if they are late to any of the sessions without a valid reason or if 

their behaviour is disruptive. Students will be given their usual break times during the course. 

If your child has already completed the Road Ready course, an alternative in-school program 

will be provided for them.   

 
Staff accompanying students on Incursions will take all reasonable care while the students are in their charge to 
protect them from injury and to control and supervise their behaviour and activities.  
Parents should be aware that staff members are not responsible for injuries or damage to property which may 
occur on an Incursion where, in all circumstances, staff have not been negligent. Parents should warn children of 
the risk to themselves, to others and to property, of impulsive, wilful or disobedient behaviour. 

 

 
Kind Regards, 
 

Prue Gill and Eryn Lazarides 
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